Belmont Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes 

March 27, 2009

Via Teleconference

Chairman Cummings called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM.

Trustees present were:

Herb Cummings, Chairman

Walter Perry, Vice-Chairman

Connie Donovan, Treasurer


John Hackett, Secretary

Steve Daley




George Davagian

Also present were Jay Donovan, Property Manager and Doug Crabtree, CPA.

On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Davagian the minutes of the meeting of February 27, 2009 were approved unanimously.

Bob Keenan of RMX joined the Board on the call to update us on the column replacement project in building one. The design work is complete and the structural engineer is doing the review. Chairman Cummings commented that the process seems to be dragging on. He does not want to rush the project but time is of the essence. Bob explained the issue that is being resolved as to whether to use an I beam or a larger angle iron. Bob knew we do not want to change the look of the building. The board’s goal is to complete the project as soon as possible is the goal.

Doug Crabtree went through our financials with us. The balance sheet, profit and loss, accounts receivables, and reserve analysis were reviewed. The budget is on track on all lines. Doug reported he had done some research on Rockland Banks CDARS accounts. He felt that the return would be much greater if we did not continue with the program that was up for renewal. He researched Bankrate.com and discovered that in the low rate environment we are in, we could earn more interest if we used several rated banks to invest with. Treasurer Donovan agreed. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Daley the new investment plan was approved unanimously.

Doug informed the board about the new rules from Fannie Mae regarding lending to condominium owners. In order to have a mortgage the condo association must have reserves in an amount that is at least 10% on the associations’ annual budget. The association must have adequate funding to cover the insurance deductible on the property insurance. Doug indicated Freddie Mack was soon to follow adoption of these requirements.

Doug asked the board to confirm that Treasurer Donovan must approve any check over $10,000.00 in advance. This is the policy that was previously approved by the Board.

Facility and Site
Jay reported that the walkway from the restaurant to the pool building is 95% complete. The pavers are in and the ends still need to be cut to complete the project. The board then discussed the bids for the Compass Roses to be installed in the two circles. On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Daley it was unanimously voted to install the four foot roses.

The bids for the pool work were reviewed. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Daley the contract was awarded to Anchor Pools. The motion passed unanimously. The work will be done prior to Memorial Day.

Jay reported that Joly Painting is painting the front entrance building. Russell has been replacing the rotted wood on the building.

Jay went over the bids for repair and replacement of the first floor balcony stairs. After discussion and a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Donovan the contract was awarded to RSP. Passed unanimously.

Jay then informed the board that the elevator floors were done except for building three. We had a note from an owner that he was concerned the floor did not match the wall color. The board members that had seen the new floors indicated that they looked good.

The packing work on the elevators will begin soon and should be completed before Memorial Day.

Jay reported that due to budget concerns we would hold off with the professional cleaning of the garage floors until next spring. He will have staff due the cleaning soon for the 2009 season. 

Unit owner 124 wrote about his concerns with the elevator floors.

Unit owner 610 requested permission to use the club for a private function on 9/12/09. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Daley approval was given. Passed unanimously.

Trustee Davagian and Jay discussed the copying of all the drawings for the Belmont. With all the work that has been done and will have to be done in the future the board  wanted to be sure we had a clean and complete set of documents.

The next meeting of the Trustees will be April 24th at a time to be determined.

On a motion made by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Perry the actions of the Board between meetings were approved unanimously.

Having no further business a motion was made and approved to go into Executive Session.

Respectfully submitted,

John Hackett, Secretary

